     



Special Road District #8




          P.O. Box 646





      LaPine, OR. 97739




Minutes of the meeting held  January 19, 2016

Call to Order:

Chairman Gary Miller called the meeting to order at 7:31 P.M. at the LaPine Senior Center. There were seven district members present. 

Minutes:

  
Minutes of the November meeting were read and approved .

Treasurer’s Report:


NaDynne gave treasurers report for November with five checks written. Sec. Of 
State for audit fee $20, Government Ethics Comm Annual Assessment $63.38,


SDAO Membership Dues $125, LaPine Equip. Oct. grading $1,170, Senior 


Center room rent $35.  After income and disbursements ending balance for


November was $80,534.31. She also gave report for December with four checks


written. Lynn Bettelyoun Trucking Nov. 25th, snowplowing and one load gravel 


$1,096.80, Lynn Bettelyoun Trucking May 12th extra gravel was not billed $200.


Lynn Bettelyoun Trucking Dec. 13th snow plowing $1,405,Lynn Bettelyoun 


Trucking Dec. 17th snow plowing $1,055. After income and disbursement ending


balance for December was $77,663.02.


Motion made and seconded to accept treasurers report.  Motion passed. 

New Bills: 


NaDynne presented insurance bill for $1,118 and stated it is necessary to 


increase crime coverage if over $50,000 going through books. This needs 



signatures. Motion made and seconded to pay bill and increase necessary


coverage. Motion passed.

Correspondence:


Letter received from Patty Morgan, 15795 Twin Drive to remove berm. Gary


informed her a form needs to be completed first.  Discussion took place naming


people who do driveways, etc. All officers have received notice of workshop


at Sunriver but will not be attending. So much does not apply to us since we


have no paid employees, trucks or other equipment.

New Business: 


NaDynne said Lynn plowed number of times and checks were written but bank


would not accept because of change over and was new year by time he wanted


to deposit them.  NaDynne then wrote one check on new account so all paid.
 

Old Business: 


Tree clearing can't be done with snow.  Need contract from Lynn to do this job.


Verna stated the notice was put in paper that there will be no notices on road 


signs until snow is gone.


Paul Hatcher brought up the possibility of having locking mailboxes for 


residence in Road District #8 since they are not even in height and to close


to right-a-way.  He said it was something to think about.

Next Meeting:


The next meeting will be February 16, 2016 at the Senior Center, 16450


Victory Way, LaPine.

Adjournment:


There being no further business the meeting was adjourned by Chairman Gary


Miller at 8:11 P.M.

Respectfully submitted:

Verna Wackerbarth, Secretary

